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New Community Ciub
Formed In North Kildonan

A new community club.
which will be known as the
Gateway  Centennial Re-
creation Club, was formed
in North Kildenan on No-
vember 17th. .

The new club, which is
pr#narily for residents of
Wards | and 2, elected a full
slate of officers at its in-
augural meeting.

Although it is the con-
census of opinion that the
activities for this winter
should be confined to pro-
viding outdoor recreation at
Gateway Park and indoor
rerreation at Maple Leafl
and other schools, itis hop-
ed o gradually form a full
slate of community activi-
ties andfund raising means.

The doors areopentoall
in the area anditis the hope
of the new executive that re-
sidents will contact mem-
hers of the executive as
soon as possible. '

Following is a list of the
new offieers:

President - Mr. M. Jan-
zen, 12 Spice Bay, 334-7148.

Yice President - Mr. D.
Cunningham, 1756 Hender-
son Hwy, 338-0259.

Secretary - Mrs, L.
Moeman, 337 Knowles Ave.
334-5040.

Treasurer - Mr. D.
Armstrong, 278 Knowles
A, ;34-%222,

Indoor Programmer -
Mr. R. Wozney, 308 Bonner
Ave., 339-3610.

Cutdoor Programiner -
Mr. D. Peabody, 216 Know-
les Ave., 334-2212. )

Social Actlvities - Mr. L.
Charriere, 37 Spice Bay,

339-6757. -
Indoor Program Com-
mittee - MF. K. Woznéy -

Chairman.
rs. M. Sllmrsln 345
Knowies Ave. 338-1631;
Mrs, J*Maxﬁnea.u - 526

o e 4

(ilenway Ave. 338-9401;

Mrs. J. Cunningham -
1756 Henderson Hwy. 338-
0259,

Mrs. P. Stevens - 250
Glenway Ave., 339-8800;

Mrs. R. VanLinge - 244
Glenway Ave., 338-8232;

Mrs. "J. Foster
Bunn’s Grove, 339-8656.

Outdoor Program Com-
mittee - Mr. D. Peabody -
Chairman:

-3

Mr. A. Foster - 3 Bunn’s
Grove, 339-8636;
Mr. B. Sikorski - 343
Knowles Ave., 338-1831;
Mr. S. Wysocki - 339
Bonner Ave., 338-1373;
"Mr. A.Kroeker - 400
Emerson Ave., 339-1413;
Mr. J. Stevens - 250
Glenway Ave., 33%- SBDD;
-Mr. H. Moman™ 337
Knowled Ave., 334-5040.
Social Activities - Mr. L.
Charriere - Chairman:
Mrs. C. Hanzman - I8
Glenway Ave., 339-0384;
Mrs. E.Chapel - 650 Mc-
Ivor Ave., 334-4832;
Mrs. P. Stevens - 250
Glenway Ave., 339-8300;
Mrs. R. VanLinge - 244
Glenway Ave., 338-8232.
Next meeting - Tuesday
Nov. 24th, 8:30 (Executive)
1400 Henderson Hwy.
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by Vienna Badiuk

For Gateway Community Centre, every-
thing is coming up roses and more.

A total bf $142,000 is 1o be spend on ex-
pansion of the facility. ‘

The first floor of the new wing will in-
clude three new change rooms and a multi-
purpose room. The second floor will pro-
vide for an enlargement of the banquet
hall and nursery school area.

The tendermg process is already under

P P RS F s e
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Gateway grows
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“Oct 1984

way, and construction is expected 1o begin s
in January. :
Funding for the project is coming from g
three sources.
The provincial government's Commumty
Assets Program has allocated $71,300 — &
half of the total cost. The city of Winnipeg §
is contributing a further $42,500 from its ¥
capital budget, and the remaining $28,000 8
will come from the community centre’'s
(contlnued on page 9) d
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Municipal/provincial funding findings

(continueq trom page 1)
fund-raising activities.

Phil Eyler, MLA for River East, praised
community centre presidant, Ron Newman
and the Gateway executive for their quick
action in taking advantage of the provincial
program.

“It's not easy to put together a large pro-
ject like this on short notice,” he said.

“The assistance of the civic-government
was also essential in making the project
viable. | think all three groups can take sa-
tisfaction in the results of this cooperative
venture,” he noted. _

“*I am personally pleased about the city’s
share in the funding, because it's a bit uni-
que,” said Henderson councillor Don Mit-
. chelson.

“This is the first instance where the city
has directly funded with city monies in co-
operation with the provincial
government’s Community Assets Program.
We were able to convince the city to fund
this project on the basis that it was an ex-
pansion to a city-owned facility and that
ownership would be retained by the city. It
was at the insistance of a very professional
community centre executive that things
worked out this way,” Mitchelson ex-
plained.

“I'd also like to thank councillor (Jim)
Ragsdill (Springfield Heights) and the East
Kildonan/Transcona community commit-
tee for helping to obtain the grant for the

community centre,”” he added.

in a written statement to the press,

Newman said, "At the Gateway club facili-
ties about three and one half months ago a
committee of Gateway members met to
plan the improvement and expansion of
the Gateway recreational facilities. These
committee members agreed upon a pro-

~ gram which they felt could be conceived in

three phases.”

“I would like to take this opportunity to
personally thank MLA Phil Eyler and city
councillor Don Mitchelson for their interest
and hard -work toward Phase 1 of the ex-
pansion to Gateway.

| would also like to make special men-
tion of Gateway members Bob Tait, vice
president of administration; Bob Mc-
Callum, special events and Cliff Annable,
programing, :

“A note of thanks is also in order to the
Gateway executive and the council mem-
bers of the East Kildonan/Transcona sub
committee, who supported and approved
the improvement program so that this
rapidly growing area could have the proper
communrity facilities.

“As Phase 1 nears completion and all
those concerned; work toward Phase 2
which is a covered arena, and then Phase
3, which is a gymnasium, { would like the
above mentioned pecple to know their ef-
forts on behalf of the community are sin-
cerely appreciated,” Newman concluded.
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Turn up
at Gateway’s
sod-turning ceremony

There'll be a golden-colored shovel at
the site.

And right now, the building committee,
headed by Cliff Annebel is trying real hard
to find some sod.

But it doesn't matter.

Come secd, shine or more snow — the
Gateway ' Recreation Centre building
expansion sod-turning ceremony wilt take
place at 2 p.m., Sunday, January 20.

To be built by Dominion Construction
Company Limited, with Guenter Schaub
acting as the project manager the total

3.500 square foot expansion will see 1 750
feet added to the upstairs and the same
amount to the downstairs.

Upstairs, the expanded banquet area
will accommodate up to 299 people. There
will be a larger canteen and storage fa-
cilities.

Larger dressing rooms and a multi-pur-
pose room will be featured downstairs.

Total cost of the project is $142,400.
The cost is being shared by the province,
city and the community centre, :

tt is expected that the project will be
completed by summer.
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Gateway swings ex

by Bob Tait

As Gateway Recreation Centre heads in-
to its 15th year of operation, the centre
has finally realized its plans for an expan-
sion of the clubhouse facilities. The sod-
turning ceremony took place Sunday,
January 20.

BETWEEN KMART & SAFEWA

PERM SALE

also Root Perms for those
who like body without a Iot of
curls.

Ph. 338-7628

T120
10 for $70.00

CASH AND CARRY

FREE WITH AD

LIFETIME MOVE
MEMRERCHID D

IRONOReR
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Gateway Centennial Recreation Club
(the origina! name) held its first meeting
onh November 17, 1970 and started out
with a littte green shack on 14 acres of
land which had previously been a land-fil!
site.,

On December 11,
was held to celebrate the opening of the
current hall. That was one year and
$90,000 later.

The ‘tittle green shack’ is now the trac-
tor shed and registrations for 1985 have
grown to 1534 kids.

Current plans for the badly needed ex-
pansion will give the club 3,500 square
teet both upstairs and down. The new
multi-purpose room wil provide a3 games
area for the children and also a facility for
senigrs groups. The downstairs area will
also provide for three more. dressing
rocoms and a larger office. Upstairs, there
will be an increased banquet hall and
nursery school as well as additional
storage area. This is being done at an ap-
proximate cost of $142 000 with funding
from the city, the province and Gateway,
itself.

As this project riears completion. the
community centre is going to require a
great deal more help and support to imple-
ment Phase I, an indoor rink, and even-
tually Phase lll, a gymnasium to house
other community oriented programs such
as Cubs, Guides, Brownies, Scouts, and
gymnastics.

B

‘73, the Premiere Ball -

Jan 1985

pansion

Plans are to make Gateway a complete
recreational centre and with the growth
projected for the North Kildenan area, a
facility such as evisioned will definietly be
an asset to the communit

They wefe all .there — Gﬁenférmgéﬁab of

Dominion Construction; Clitf Annable,
Wanda Nicolson and™ Bob Tait of the
Gateway executive;. Don Mitchelson coun-
cillor for the Henderson ward; Phil Eyler
MLA for River . East, Ron Newman,
president of Gateway.

DR. AUBREY CAPLAN
AND

nn MARTIN WEIDRMAN
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